DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

June 27, 2001

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Waller, Jeffrey, Franklin, Johnson, McCoy

1. Valerie & Murriel shared information with the staff from yesterday’s Area Council Meeting.

2. Open enrollment of insurance benefits will be early this year.  

A.
Packages will be sent out to all employees August 4-10.

B.
Valerie will send information via the Infonet and a flyer to the homes of all employees notifying them of the following:

a. Notification of the HMOs which are no longer participating in the program;  

b. Notification that if employees don’t select another carrier, they will automatically be placed in PERSChoice; 

c. Notification of upcoming health fair; and 

d. Extension of long term care.

3. Flo will follow up with Janice Ely about obtaining authorization for access to the HRS report writer.  Upon approval, Flo will have someone from LACOE discuss and train us on the benefits and the use of the system.  Upon our decision to go ahead with the reportwriter, we will still need to work with ITS to provide us with a computer and hook up to a server and printer.

4. GLINK will be down July 4-10.

5. Roxanne, Flo and Murriel will be out of the office on Thursday, July 5th.

6. We are working on our Web page.  Roxanne is working on the application; Michele is working on the position descriptions.  All of us need to pick a date to have our picture taken for the home page.  HR staff needs to provide Michele with any FAQs which would be helpful to post on our web page.

7. For the safety portion of our meeting, Allene talked about not falling down at work or at home and gave us some safety tips.

8. When out ill or coming in late, please call 2 or 3 people in the office in order to ensure we get the message. 

9. July time cards are due July 19th.
10. Our next staff meeting will be Thursday, July 12th at 8:00 a.m.

